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BOARD MEETING
POLK COUNTY EXTENSION SERVICE DISTRICT

MINUTES June 21, 2017
1.
CALL TO ORDER AND NOTE OF ATTENDANCE
At 1:30 p.m., Director Pope declared the meeting of the Polk County Extension Service District Board of Directors to be in session. Director Ainsworth and Director Wheeler were present. A CD of the proceedings is on file in the Board of Commissioners’ Office.
Staff present:
Greg Hansen, Administrative Officer
2.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
3.
COMMENTS 
4.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA


MOTION: 

DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED TO APPROVE THE AGENDA.



MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.
5.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF JANUARY 20, 2016
MOTION:
DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 18, 2017 MEETING. 
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.
7
GENERAL LIABILITY INSURANCE - FISCAL YEAR 2017-2018
Greg Hansen presented the General Liability insurance proposal for fiscal year 2017-2018. The district does not own any vehicles, but purchases an auto liability “non-owner” endorsement for coverage of employees who use their own vehicle on the clock. The content coverage on this policy was increased from $75,000 to $100,000. The cost for the proposed General Liability policy is $1,428.22, $9 more than last year. This amount is within the budgeted amount. 
MOTION: 
DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED TO APPROVE THE STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE PURCHASE OF GENERAL LIABILITY INSURANCE AS PRESENTED. 



MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

7.
PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING THE ADOPTION OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2017-2018 BUDGET
Chairman Pope opened the Public Hearing.
Greg Hansen presented the proposed budget to the Board of Directors. The proposed budget totaling $442,000, with the permanent property tax rate of $0.075/$1,000, was adopted by the Budget Committee at the May 16, 2017. Since then, the budget recommended for adoption has increased in revenues and expenses of $13,000 in the Special Projects line item. Mr. Hansen recommended the Board adopt Resolution 17-01.  
Derek Godwin, former Regional Administrator, introduced Lindsey Shirley, Interim Regional Administrator. Derek explained that the additional monies in the Special projects line item will be used on a groundwater education program. 

Lindsey Shirley reported that the external search for a new Regional Administrator is underway, and expects the process to take 4-6 months.  

There being no further public comments, Chairman Pope closed the Public Hearing.  

MOTION:
DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED, TO APPROVE RESOLUTION 17-01, ADOPTING THE 2017-2018 BUDGET FOR THE POLK EXTENSION SERVICE DISTRICT.
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

8.
SERVICE DISTRICT MEETING SCHEDULE
The Board agreed that they would continue to meet quarterly, with the next meeting set for October. Mike Bondi with the North Willamette Research & Extension Center would like to provide an update at that meeting. 

9.
ADJOURNMENT 
Hearing no further business, Chairman Pope adjourned the meeting at 1:45pm. 
Minutes: Heather Chase
Approved: 

